Parish of Seale, Puttenham & Wanborough

Supplement www.spw.org.uk rector@spw.org.uk

Sunday 24th October – Last Sunday after Trinity

Today's Services

9.00 am Morning Prayer at The Good Shepherd, The Sands

10.30 am Holy Communion (CW) at St Laurence, Seale

10.30 am Morning Prayer at St John the Baptist, Puttenham

6.00 pm Virtual Compline by Zoom

For all zoom services please use this link: **Church Services**, then enter

Passcode: 981857

Or by phone - dial one of the following: 0203 901 7895; 0208 080 6591

Meeting ID: 987 5792 9381 - then enter Passcode 981857, followed by # when

asked (you may need to repeat the last step)

Download Order of Service here: Virtual Compline

Today's Readings

Morning: HC: Hebrews 7.23-28; Mark 10.46-52

MP: Isaiah 59.9-20 ; Luke 14.1-14

Evening: C: 2 Timothy 2.1-7

Prayer for this week

Blessed Lord,

who caused all holy Scriptures to be written for our learning:

help us so to hear them,

to read, mark, learn and inwardly digest them

that, through patience, and the comfort of your holy word,

we may embrace and for ever hold fast

the hope of everlasting life,

which you have given us in our Saviour Jesus Christ,

who is alive and reigns with you,

in the unity of the Holy Spirit,

one God, now and for ever. Amen.

FROM THE RECTORY DESK

Dear Friends,

Our Zoom church proved difficult to log into last Sunday and Anne Colcanen who was hosting sends her apologies for those who struggled to open the service link. Anne comments as follows:



"What has happened is that Zoom have added an extra security password when before you just had to click on the link. They generated an alphanumeric password but that was no good for telephone people so I changed the password into a number. The number I changed it to was the passcode already on the supplement. This should get most people in. Phone people have to put in the meeting number as usual and then that number and # each time they are asked for an ID which is twice. There probably should be 2 different IDs but I thought it was simpler this time." There you have it so hopefully it should work this time round.

Next Sunday ends the month of October, it is also a 5th Sunday, so we look forward to the first United service since lockdown, St. John the Baptist Church Puttenham to host. In the afternoon we meet at 4pm (not 7pm a printer's typo last week) for a Candle vigil in memory of the faithful departed.

We have a number of fundraising events organised over the next three months so please keep an eye on the web page for more details. Saturday began these events with a splendid concert with cream tea at St. john the Baptist church Puttenham.

Best Wishes,

Rector



We are delighted to welcome you at worship in our four churches, but we are mindful that Covid cases are increasing as we approach the winter season so please help us stay Covid safe by observing the following:

- Please use the sanitising gel
- Please wear a mask if you want to sing hymns
- Please sit a safe distance from others
- Please don't physically share the peace
- Please give your name for test and trace
- Please put your collection in the retiring plate
- Please move around as directed by the Churchwardens

DIARY FOR THE WEEK

Tuesday 26 October 7.00 pm Choir Practice at St John the

Baptist, Puttenham

Service next Sunday – 31st October

All Saints' Sunday

10.30 am United Holy Communion (CW) at St John the Baptist, Puttenham

4.00 pm All Souls Candle Vigil at St Laurence, Seale

FUTURE DATES:

Sunday 31 October 4.00 pm All Souls' Candle Vigil at

St. Laurence, Seale

Friday 26 November 7.00 pm Singing recital with Francis Melville

and friends at St John the Baptist,

Puttenham

Saturday 27 November 12.00 pm Bric-a-Brac Sale at The Good

Shepherd, The Sands



Please contact the Rector if you are unable to attend church and would like communion at home.

CLEANING ROTA FOR SEALE AND SANDS CHURCH

If you can join us for one hour a month on a cleaning rota for the above churches then we would very much value your help. Please contact Ann (01252 782873) or Elaine (01252 782331) for further details of how to volunteer.

BRIC-A-BRAC SALE

A bric-a-brac sale will be held in The Sands Church on Saturday 27 November from 12.00 – 2.00 pm, the profits which will go towards SPW.

On Friday 26.November at 3.00 pm, the church will be open to receive the donations - set up the tables and to price the articles for the event.

If you could possibly help on either of the days, or both! it would be gratefully appreciated.

HOW TO GIVE GENEROUSLY TO YOUR CHURCH

1. Send your gift electronically to the Seale, Puttenham and Wanborough bank account, which is at Lloyds Bank, Farnham, sort code 30 93 20, account number 02210758, account name SPWPCC (it would be immensely helpful if you could add your name as a reference).



- 2. Send the money by post to Michael Thorpe, Treasurer, Delamere House, Greenacres, Runfold, GU10 1QH
- 3. Set up a monthly standing order to the above bank account. Michael will supply you with a Gift Aid form for any payments which you are kind enough to make.



PARISH GIVING SCHEME If you would like to change your regular Parish Giving Scheme (PGS) giving please write to: Parish Giving Scheme, 76 Kingsholm Road, Gloucester GL1 3BD or email to info@parishgiving.org.uk Or phone 0333 002 1260. It helps if the

PGS reference number, which can be found below your address on PGS correspondence, is quoted. If you would like to start your regular Parish Giving Scheme (PGS), or have any questions about it, please contact Mike Cloughley, our PGS coordinator: Telephone number: 01252 782304 Email: cloughley@btinternet.com



Please contact any member of the ministry team if you are anxious, lonely or would like a spiritual or social chat.

THE RECTOR: 01252 783057 or Rector@spw.org.uk

REVD.PHILIP ROCHE: 01483 423028

CHRISTOPHER TUCKWELL LLM: 01252 718676

HELEN ROCHE LLM: 01483 423028

SAFEGUARDING AND DBS OFFICER
Anne Concanen 01483 811017